SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF THE TELEPHONE CONFERENCE MEETING
 Held on Monday, December 14, 2009
10:00 a.m.



Members Present:
Steve Riley, Chairman; Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman; Chris Karres (delayed arrival), Barry Nocks, and Donna London, Committee members.
Others Present:
Lisa Maseng, S.C. Association of Counties; Beck Sullivan, Municipal Association of South Carolina

1. CALL TO ORDER
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m.
2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Barry Nocks moved to add a discussion of planning related movies and DVD’s to satisfy continuing education requirements.  There was no objection.
4. NEW BUSINESS
a. Approval of the minutes of October 27, 2009

Donna London moved to approve.  Dennis Lambries seconded.  The motion was approved by a vote of 4-0.

b. Consideration of an application by the S. C. Association of Counties for re-accreditation of their Orientation Program.

Barry Nocks moved to approve.  Dennis Lambries seconded.  The motion was approved by a vote of 4-0 to accredit the program for a five year period.  The approval also stipulated that if there were any changes in the State’s education requirements, the S.C.A.C. would update their program accordingly and submit the revised materials to the Committee.
c. Consideration of an application by the Municipal Association of South Carolina for re-accreditation of their Orientation Program.
Dennis Lambries moved to approve.  Donna London seconded.  The motion was approved by a vote of 5-0 to accredit the program for a five year period.  The approval also stipulated that if there were any changes in the State’s education requirements, the M.A.S.C. would update their program accordingly and submit the revised materials to the Committee.
5. Discussion of Movies and DVDs as training material:


Barry Nocks advised that he had received an inquiry about the use of movies and DVD’s as training material for continuing education.  After a brief discussion, Barry volunteered to draft a response explaining that any continuing education effort must include facilitated discussion.  It is not sufficient for Board or Commission members to simply view the DVDs on their own.   Materials prepared by approved providers (such as APA for example), would be acceptable for use in continuing education but only with facilitated discussion.
6. ADJOURNMENT

The chairman adjourned the meeting at 10:13 a.m.
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